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Dear Parents,

Diary Dates
Tuesday 31st October
Warrington Guardian taking Reception class photograph

Thursday 2nd November
Class, group and team photos by Tempest 
(postponed from 20/10/17)
Friday 3rd November

Mwanjati Assembly at 2:30pm (all YR parents invited)
Friday 10th November

Stardome Planetarium visit to Year 5
Reasons to be cheerful!

So many of our children have returned to school this term in a very positive frame of mind, keen to maximise time spent in the classroom learning to the best of their ability.  It has to be said, that the highlight of my day is when someone is sent to me to receive a headteacher’s award.  This term they have been given to Year 6 children who gave up their free time to ensure that both Parents Evenings ran as smoothly as they did.  The other extreme could be someone in Reception class who can now write his/her name clearly or blend simple CVC words.  It has to be said that at times like these or when I drop into a classroom to take part in a lesson, it makes me realise that I have one of the best jobs in the world!

Headteacher’s Awards for this half term
Preston

Jessica

Charlotte 

Edward
William

Jonathon

Sofia
Madelyn

Jonathon F

Max


Jack W

Ella 


Sophie

Oliver K

Freddie

Oliver O

Eve


Lucia


Anna M

Alex L

Billy


Lola


Jake


Liberty

Jacob

Niamh

Scarlett

Neva

I’ve put this extremely positive opening paragraph at the beginning of the newsletter in order to offset the grumble (that could have turned into a rant) at the end. 
Key Stage 2 Grammar and Spelling homework

Today children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be bringing home CGP workbooks that will enable them to revise and reinforce the work covered in grammar, punctuation and spelling so far this term. The PTFA has very kindly bought these for the children.  Although we do have guidance about Grammar and Spelling on the website (and maths too) we thought that it would be helpful for many of our parents to work (and learn!) alongside our children.  The answers should have been removed from the back and although it may be tempting for the children to complete more than the designated pages on a particularly wet half-term afternoon we do ask that the children refrain from doing so.  Work should be completed in pencil, returned to school and it will be marked by the teachers.
PTFA

Attendance at the last meeting of the PTFA was very low.  To be perfectly honest without the support of the PTFA Twiss Green would struggle to provide the children with all the extras that make school life so much more enjoyable.  In the last few months the PTFA has provided funding for the following:
· replacement furniture and planters in the school grounds

· 50% of the cost for the Key Stage 2 playground resurfacing
· £800 to update the reading books in Year 5 and Year 6

· 10 reconditioned laptops to replace those that are still running on Windows XP (which is no longer supported)

Budget matters

School budgets are extremely tight, and many of you may be surprised by the fact that the Local Authority does not provide funding for something as basic as a school playground – it does not.  The Governing Body is constantly performing a juggling act as to where to direct any extra funds that are not spent on staffing and general running costs which account for over 90% of the budget.  This year we had planned to replace the playground but were unable to do so because of the amount of money that we have had to spend on school roof repairs. 
You will be pleased to learn that roof replacement is one area for which the LA does provide extra funding. We have been informed that Twiss Green will receive £215,000 to replace the flat roof in 2019-20.  I have contacted the LA to inform them that the roofing contractors have told us that we are throwing ‘good money after bad’ (in the past twelve months we have spent almost £16,000 on roof repairs).  The LA’s response is that there is no funding available and that we will have to wait another two years and in the meantime we should continue to carry out running repairs – I despair!  
I do hope that you all find the opportunity to spend some quality family time together during the half-term break.

Yours faithfully, 
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